
Windsor Square Irrigation District 27 
Minutes: May 21, 2024 trustees meeting 
 
All Trustees present. 
 
1. Ken distributed a financial update for the warrant and water delivery 
accounts; number of current customers; and percent of budget spent so far. 
2. Linda moved to approve the minutes of the Jan. 16 meeting. Mary seconded. 
Approved. 
3. Budget for 2024-2025 was discussed. Linda moved that the budget proposal 
remain the same ($34,500) for the new fiscal year. Mary seconded. Approved. 
4. Call was issued to the District for nominations for Trustees for calendar years 
2025-2026. No new nominations were submitted. District will thus request that 
the Board of Supervisors cancel the election scheduled for November 20, 2024 
and reappoint the current trustees for new two-year terms each. 
5. Ken requested a raise. The district has paid him $330 per month since Jan. 
2021. Linda moved that his pay be raised to $550 per month, effective June 
2024. Phil seconded. Approved. 
  



Irrigation Water Delivery District 27 
250 E. Pasadena Ave. 
Phoenix, AZ 85012 
 
Oct. 30, 2024 
 
 
Harry Evans 
424 E. Oregon Ave. 
Phoenix, AZ 85012 
 
 
Mr. Evans 
 
The commercial irrigator for Windsor Square reported that, during the most recent 
water delivery, your valve was open to allow water to enter your yard while he was 
delivering water to the District's customers. This materially affected the pressure in the 
system, making it difficult to give everyone their full complement of water. 
 
We were unable to contact you. SRP phoned you and got no answer. The irrigator 
knocked on your door but got no answer. Later, I walked to your house and knocked 
and also got no answer, despite several cars being in the driveway. Water was still 
flowing into your front and back yards at that time. 
 
As a self-irrigator, you are authorized to take water only if you order it, and only 
during the time allocated to you by SRP. It will not be at the same time that water is 
being delivered to the properties who use a commercial irrigator. 
 
If you wish to become a water delivery customer, you must pay for that service. The 
cost is $87 per calendar quarter; I will bill you four times a year, or you can pay the 
full year in advance. The commercial irrigator will then deliver your water. 
 
Please let me know what you decide so this is resolved before the next irrigation cycle. 
Future taking of water during a District run will result in a demand for payment. To talk 
to SRP, call (602) 236-3333, or email me at iwdd27@gmail.com. 
 
Cordially, 
 
 
 
Ken Furtado 
IDWW27 Secretary 
 
cc: IWDD27 Trustees 
 Linda Pollock, Phil Sheinbein, Mary Stoffel 
 


